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Editor’s Le�er 
Dear Everyone, 
 
 I hope that all youngsters who have been doing exams, 
have now finished and are enjoying a hard earned rest. Let 
us hope for lovely weather, in which you can all relax! 
 The annual Village Yard Sale was a huge success and 
thanks to Teresa for organising this event. Read on for fur-
ther details. 
 I expect lots of the village residents are preparing for 
summer holidays. I ‘m sure that you will have a brilliant time. 
For those who are not leaving the village, there is so much to 
enjoy here, as I was reminded, when I met some people ear-
lier this month, who were on a walk around the village. They 
were members of the East Yorkshire Local History Society 
and were interested in all aspects of the village. 
 They were commenting on our lovely Gypsy Race and 
when I told them that it had been without water for a long pe-
riod, until recently, one of the members informed me that 
when there is water, that is a sign of a great catastrophe to 
come…….could this be the results of the EU Referendum, 
which by the time this newsletter is published, the results will 
be known?! Let us indeed hope that the waters of the 
Gypsey Race are not a harbinger of doom and just a legend!  
  An interesting article sent in by Chris Gatenby about the 
first meetings of the parish council in Rudston, is historical 
fact. If anyone else has anything similar, please send it to me 
as any historical fact about our village is, I’m sure, of interest 
to all residents. 
 

 Thank you for all the good wishes sent to Nick for a 
speedy recovery. Sadly, it is due to him being unwell that the 
Village Hall Barbecue due to take place on the 16th July, in 
our garden, will have to be postponed. 
 

 Welcome to any people who have recently moved into 
our village. You will enjoy being part of our friendly environ-
ment. 
 

Sue Tompkin 
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Vicar: Rev Glyn Owen (01262) 420313 

Reader: Mr. John Walker (01262) 603170 

Curate: Rev James Trowsdale (01262) 490148 

Rudston with Boynton, Carnaby & Kiham 
  Church services and events for July 
July 
   3rd      9.30am  Holy Communion 
 10th      9.30am Morning Prayer 
 17th      9.30am Holy Communion 
        24th    11.00am United Parish Holy Communion at B 

  Burton Fleming Village Hall (see BF for details) 
 31st  4.00pm All-age Service 
August 
 7th     9.30am  Holy Communion 
 144h   9.30am Morning Prayer 
 21st       9.30am Holy Communion 
 28th    10.00am United Parish Holy Communion at  
     Carnaby 
There is a service of Holy Communion each Wednesday 

Morning at 10.30am followed by coffee. 

 

Rudston Village Hall 
Friday October 14th 

7pm to 10pm 
Tickets £6, including  

supper.  
There will be a raffle. 

Please bring your own drinks     
   and glasses. 

Tickets available from Shirley  Clark 01262 420225  and 
Kate  Evans  01262   420901 

Proceeds to Marie Curie 

    Allsorts 4 
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The Youth Group is held        
at the village hall  

on Thursdays 
  5:30pm - 7pm.  

Ages 8-13 years. 
 

 Come and make friends and have fun. 

Rudston Tennis Club  

 
 With the Wimbledon championships 
underway just a reminder that you can play 
tennis right here in the Village with our 2 all 
weather courts and 1 grass court.  Junior 
membership is only £5 per year and a fami-
ly membership £70. If a parent wants to join just to play with 
their children the cost is £10 for the year( full adult membership 
£35). If you would rather 'pay as you play' then it is £1 per jun-
ior and £2 per adult each time you play ( please put money 
through letter box at Kiplington Long St.). If anyone would like 
some used balls to play with  please call at Kiplington as we 
have some balls that have been used for matches. 
 
 If you would like more information about the club please 
ring Jane or Peter Crossley on 01262 420462. New members 
are always welcome and we are a friendly club playing at all 
levels. 
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From the Parish Magazine of 1895 

January    Rudstone 

PARISH  COUNCIL – The first Parish Meeting under the Local Government Act of 
1894 was held in the Schoolroom on Tuesday evening, December 4th for the elec-
tion of a Parish Council.  The Rev C S Booty, Vicar, was voted to the chair.  Sev-
enteen valid nominations were handed in for the 11 seats on the Council.  Four of 
the proposed candidates withdrew, which reduced the numbers to 13.  A show of 
hands was then taken, which resulted in the following 11 being declared to be 
elected:  Messrs W Bannister, W Berriman, A W M Bosville, W J Burdass, J A 
Coulson, Jos Cranswick, Garton, W Sedman, R Walker, Geo Wilson and W Wil-
son.  No poll was demanded and the meeting passed off very quietly and pleas-

antly.  

FIRST MEETING OF PARISH COUNCIL – The Parish Council held their first 
meeting on Tuesday evening, December 18th.  After signing a declaration of ac-
ceptance of office,. They elected the Rev C S Booty, Vicar, Chairman of the Coun-
cil; Mr Bosville Vice-Chairman and Mr Danby Clerk.  The appointment of a Treas-
urer was postponed to the next meeting, which was fixed for Tuesday, January 
15th next.  A small Committee was appointed to draw up “Standing Orders” for the 

regulation of the Council’s proceedings. 

Mr Bosville and Mr Geo Wilson have been elected, without a poll, to represent the 

Parish on the District Council.   

…………………………………………………….. 

Who were the people mentioned?  I looked at the census entries to try to 
find out something about them.  In some cases I couldn’t be sure I was 
looking at the right person and in some I couldn’t find anything at all.  

Mr Booty was of course the Vicar.  Welbourn Bannister was tailor, draper 
and grocer.  I could not see a Sm Berriman, but there was a Wm Berri-
man, who was head gardener at Thorpe.  A W M Bosville was a gentle-
man of Thorpe Hall.  W T Burdass was a farmer of Manor House.  Jos 
Cranswick was a farmer of Eastgate House.  No Christian name is given 
for Mr Garton, indicating that he was the only Mr Garton of that name.  I 
have found John, Edward and Wm Garton, all farm workers.  John and 
Edward both lived at Long Street Cottages.  Wm Garton worked at Glebe 
Farm.  Wm Sedman was a labourer of Nightingale Row.  Geo Wilson was 
a farmer of Rudston Grange.  Wm Wilson was a farmer of High Cay-
thorpe and was my husband John’s Great grandfather.  Mr Danby the 
Clerk was a farmer of Glebe Farm.   
Chris Gatenby 
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   On 7th June, the Rudston WI meeting was 
attended by 20 members, at Rudston Village 
Hall. In Melissa Raven’s absence, June Sellers 
welcomed everyone. Unfortunately our speaker 
was unable to attend the meeting.  
 Our competition was themed on a snow 
scene. First prize was won by Ann Harrison, 2nd Kathleen Thornton 
and 3rd Valerie Walker, the raffle was won by Gloria Traves.  Con-
gratulations to you all. 
At the meeting we discussed items from the WI newsletter. 
 Our next luncheon club will be on 21st June in Flamborough. 
If you are interested in joining, or would like to come along as a visi-
tor you will be made welcome.  

Our next meeting is on Tuesday 5th July. 
For further details contact Sue Dawson Tel: 01262 606153 

  At the time of writing we have sold 80 
tickets for the Soiree at Thorpe Hall so are 
hoping for a fine night ! We are very grateful 
to Somerled and Charlotte Macdonald for 
hosting this event and thank everyone for 
their help.  
 The committee will be serving tea and cake at the Fun day 
at Thorpe Hall on the last Sunday of August. If anyone would 
like to bake a cake for us please contact June Sellers who will 
willingly collect it. This event is growing in popularity and there is 
always something for everyone so we hope to see you at our 
stall to serve you some refreshments  (which are sold in aid of 
Church funds). 
 Have a lovely Summer and thank you for your continued 
support. 
  June Sellers . (Social secretary for All Saints P.C.C.) 
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 Defibrillator Update 
 

We have been successful with a bid to the Lissett Wind Farm 
Fund for part of the funding of a defibrillator for the village. The 
remainder of the funding will come from repurposing unspent 
Local Grant money (mostly from money set aside for clearing 
snow in previous years).  
The defibrillator will be sited in the old telephone box on Middle 
Street. As part of the installation of the defibrillator, there will 
be a training course, open to all residents, on how to use it.  
The defibrillator will be in a secure box which will need a code 
to get in. This code will be known to the 999 service, so when 
anyone calls an ambulance, they should inform you of the 
code to access the defibrillator. 
Given the distance to A&E departments from Rudston, this 
could be a life saver for anyone who has a heart attack. 

Parish Clerk 

 Rudston and Burton Agnes Parish Councils. 

The vacancy for a Parish Clerk for the above Parish Councils is 
still open. The job is mainly home based, and is currently esti-

mated at requiring around 4 hours per week. The hours of work 
are flexible, with the only fixed requirement being to attend the 
(roughly) six weekly Parish Council meetings for Rudston (and 

less for Burton Agnes). 

The ideal candidate will have administrative skills and be com-
fortable using the internet, email, Word and Excel.  

Anyone wishing to apply for the position should contact Neil 
Watson on 420848   or    neiljw51@gmail.com . 
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 Hello, 
 I live in West Sussex and am currently on holiday staying in 
the North Yorkshire moors. We motored over to Rudston today 
as we are aware of our family living in Rudston at one point in 
the past. 
 The Ancestor was Robert Walker b 1795 in Westow but 
married Ann Ringtose in 1821 in Rudston. Their first child 
was John Kirtley Walker b 1822. I know they lived in Rudston but 
do not know where. 
 The reason for this note is to ask if anyone locally has any 
idea of a connection to the name Kirtley? This was the first time 
it appears in our family tree and I have no idea from where it 
arises. The obvious would be a maiden name... but not so! 
 Kirtley has been passed down in the family as a middle 
name since then and I would dearly love any Rudston thoughts 
on the subject. 
Gwendoline Kirtley Wright 
 Gwen.john@live.co.uk 
 
 I Hope someone can let this lady have some information about 
the name Kirtley.      Sue 

Yet Another Piece of Local History 

Village Bingo  
The proceeds of the village bingo from August for 12 months will 

be shared between the newsletter and the playing field. Many 
thanks to all who  organise and support this important fund raiser. 

Rudston Yard Sale 
On June 5th,the annual Rudston Yard Sale took place. Thanks to 
everyone  for taking part. It was a lovely sunny day and we made 

£383. 50 for Village Hall funds. 
 Thanks to Shirley, Fiona and Pat for cooking and also Bernard 

and Doug for their help too. 
Teresa. 
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 In writing this at the same time as considering the parish coun-
cil meeting, there is little to say at the moment, but we do have a 
pretty full agenda.  The good news just heard was the success of the 
funding for a defibrillator.  There will be a separate notice in this is-
sue about that.  Also the donation from the Lions organisation was 
duly received.  A heavy duty table & seat for the children's play-
ground was the agreed purchase with the money, which may be al-
ready in place.  May I take this opportunity to thank the Lions on be-
half of the village. 
 That of course was to mark the Queen's 90th birthday.  Other 
villages have gone in for much more elaborate celebrations, but a 
supplier to parish councils was reduced to offering bunting etc. at 
half price at the beginning of June so maybe we weren't the only 
ones not to go overboard. 
 It seemed a little strange to be sending off the accounts infor-
mation while “the books” were still elsewhere, but just a reminder 
that they are available to view until 15th July at the home of the chair-
man.  The main account is on the website as approved by the 
“internal auditor”, but officially it remains “unaudited” until we receive 
final approval from afar.  It can be confusing, and this year we had  
an “Annual Governance Statement” to deal with.  That was in the 
form of a tick-box exercise undertaken at the last meeting and 
passed with flying colours naturally!  
 Just a comment on the fracking issue.  Now that Kirby Misper-
ton has been approved there is a possibility of more local plans com-
ing up, unless they wait for any problems there to become apparent.  
After all, there is a zoo full of animals who will surely feel any tremors 
long before us.  It makes you wonder if the choice of site was delib-
erate for that reason.  Let's hope Flamingoland staff are on high 
alert!  
 After the notice about library service changes last month, we 
were informed of “Drop-in Sessions” to be held at various times and 
places in the area.  Anyone who saw the poster would see that a Bri-
dlington one took place in June, but there is one in Driffield still to 
come.  That is to be held on Thursday, 14th July, from 1 to 4 p.m. at 
the “Driffield Centre”, Cross Hill.  (That's the new name for the refur-
bished building which ironically used to be just the library). 
Continued on page 10 
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From page 10 

 The next parish council meeting will probably be 24th or 31st 
August, but please look out for the agenda notice nearer the date if 
interested.  Actually, dates of meetings is a subject likely to be 
raised at the June one.  Rudston has usually only decided on each 
one at the previous one but other, particularly larger councils, have 
them timetabled a year or more in advance.  Obviously this will be 
something for my eventual successor to tackle, but dates could be 
set for the rest of this year if necessary.   
 There would still be the possibility of calling extra meetings in 
the event of especially urgent (and/or controversial!) matters  
arising. 
                                                                                                                             
Phillip Crossland 
(Please note that any opinions expressed in this column are not 
necessarily those of the Parish Council) 
 

 
                                    Premature Obituary?  
 
 I'm sure we were all very sorry to read the obituary notice on 
the back page of the June newsletter.  We were aware that Com-
mon Sense was no longer to be seen in some parts, especially 
where it would be most welcome, but rather hoped that it lived on 
elsewhere. 
 It reminded me of the 1930s Devon vicar, who when faced 
with the closure of his beloved local railway line, composed a no-
tice which was displayed on the final train:  “Perchance it be not 
dead but sleepeth”.   
 A short section of 
the Lynton & Barnstaple 
line has indeed been re-
awakened.  Perchance 
Common Sense may be 
likewise? 
                                                                                                                             
Phillip Crossland 
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Puzzles and Quizzes 

Famous/Infamous Ians 
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WORDSEARCH  

N W E Y O R K S H I R E P O S T 
W N S B F P O S E L O V G T I H 
O E E R R M A E L Y B D C H N E 
T W M I E W R R O V S E P T D G 
S S I D E S T P U G E A Y M E U 
N D T L P V E X P O R T L O P A 
O A L I R O L E M G V D S R E R 
S I A N E F Y Y E U E L N N N D 
R L I G S I D L S P R A R I D I 
E I C T S F E I O D A Y O N E A 
D S N O D T S A T L C T M G N N 
N T A N Y O U D I A I S V S T M 
A K N L M N I O R T N O P T L O 
D R I F F I E L D S G P Y A V R 
P A F I E L Y P T I M E S R I A 
D R I F Y A D N U S N O L I A M 

 Missing Word for June…..Nine Banded Armadillo 

DAILY TELEGRAPH 
OBSERVER 
FINANCIAL TIMES 
THE GUARDIAN 
DAILY EXPRESS 
MAIL ON SUNDAY 

MORNING STAR 
YORKSHIRE POST 
DRIFFIELD TIMES 
INDEPENDENT 
RACING POST 
BRIDLINGTON FREE PRESS 
A _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _  N _ _ _ 
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Y          F         U                        
 B       P          
O          H         X          
 C      G           
V          K         Q    
 M       J  

Answers page  15 

For Younger Readers 

Rearrange the missing  
letters to find a country tak-

ing part in Euro 2016 

Puzzles and Quizzes 

Word Wheel 

 

1.Summer Quiz 1. What is the year’s longest day cal led? 
Dog Day, Summer Equinox, Summer Solstice. 
 
2. Which is not a greenhouse gas? 
Oxygen, Methane, Carbon Dioxide 
 
3. What did Horace Mann invent in 1837? 
Summer Vacation, Hot Dog, Ice Cream. 
 
4. Why does the Eiffel Tower grow in Summer? 
Construction Work. It doesn’t grow. Iron expands in heat. 
 
5. Which is the world’s biggest structure made by l iving 
organisms? 
The Great Barrier Reef, Mount Everest, The Great Wall of 
China. 
 
6. Most of the gas in the sun’s mass is ………..Carbon 
Monoxide, Helium, Hydrogen. 
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Articles and letters to the editor; Sue Tompkin, Northside 

House, East Gate, Rudston, Tel 01262 420705 
Email nicksue.tompkin@fsmail.net 

www.rudston.org.uk 
 

Telephone numbers, postal and email addresses printed in the Rud-
ston Newsletter, are in the public domain. The publication may be 
read by people from outside the village, either in  paper form or 
viewed on the website. 
Contributors please note that the deadline for articles, letters and no-
tices for the September Newsletter is August 27th. Any received af-
ter this time may be omitted but included in the next issue, if appro-
priate. The above does not apply to bereavement notices and mes-
sages, which will be included if at all possible. 

MiBus Service to Driffield 

Call 08456 445949 Mon-Fri 08:30 – 16:30 to book a seat. 

Every Tuesday, pick up from your door step. 

Pick up Rudston 09:55; drop Driffield 10:20 

Pick up Driffield 12:30; drop in Rudston 12:50 

      JOHN RAWLINGS 
 

   TV-VIDEO-HI-FI-SATELLITE 

          SALES & REPAIRS 
 

   Fast, E�cient & Personal  

     Service Always Given 
 

     Free Delivery & Installation within Our Service Area 
 

01262 421906 or 07974 674489 

Find us in Which ? Local 
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For Younger Readers 

Puzzle Solutions  

Word Wheel  

SWITZERLAND 

1.Summer Solstice 

2. Oxygen 

3. Summer Vacation 

4. Iron expands in heat 

5. The Great Barrier Reef 

6. Hydrogen 

 

Famous/Infamous Ians   
1 Ian Poulter 
2 Ian Holm  
3 Ian Thorpe  
4 Ian Huntley  
5 Ian McKellen  
6 Ian Duncan Smith  
7 Ian Rush  
8 Ian Fleming  
9 Ian Botham  
10 Ian Lavender  
11 Ian Paisley  
12 Ian Hislop  
13 Ian Brady  
14 Ian McCaskill  
15 Ian Callaghan  
16 Ian Wright  
17 Ian Rankin  
18 Ian McShane  
19 Ian Beale  
20 Ian Watkins  
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Advertising 
Business advertising is charged per issue at the following rates:  

    1/4 Page £2.50       1/2 Page £5.00  Full Page £10.00 
Contact the editor to discuss your requirements. 

Please make cheques payable to - Rudston Newsletter. 
Treasurer: Shirley Harland 

 
Useful Phone Numbers - Local Services 

MediBus 01482 395533 - E-mail: richard.willis@eastriding.gov.uk  

 

Library Van every other Tuesday, Long Street around 11.50am 

 
East Riding of Yorkshire Council Customer Services Centres:- 
Town Hall, Quay Road, Tel: 01262 422500, Fax: 01262 422509 
 
Driffield: Council Offices, West Garth, YO25 6TP 

Tel: 1377 255556, Fax: 01377 253655 

 
James Cole - Milkman, delivers daily - 01262 609486 
 
Chris Rudd - Wet fish, Wed. around 9 am - 605489, Mobile 07798 
652675 
 

Trade Directory 
Stephen Cooper -   Joinery & uPVC improvements - 420811 or 
    0 7590206629 
Steve Mitchinson - Plumbing & Heating  07941645532 
Stephen Ward -      Deep tissue sports, and remedial massage 
    07855951857 
Neil Jenkinson -     Plumber  420839 or 07856291737 
John Rawlings  -    TV-Video-Satellite Sales & Repairs      
     07974674489  or  01262421906 
Beech Electrical -  East Gate…. For all repairs and installations  
     07984133095 or 07958356205 


